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The economy continued its modest improvement in the first
quarter of 2017. The Fredericksburg regional unemployment rate
remains below 5% with a downward trend to 4.2% in the first
quarter, compared to 4.4% for the same quarter in 2016. That
number is on par with Virginia’s overall unemployment rate of
4.2%. This decrease translates to an additional 3,099 jobs added
throughout the Fredericksburg region in 2016.
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The office sector is off to a strong start in 2017 throughout the
Fredericksburg region. Office tenants leased 81,302 square feet
(SF) in Q1 which is up 48% over the same quarter last year and
9% higher compared to 74,820 SF leased in the last quarter of
2016. Absorption remains positive and only slightly down from
absorption reported a year ago.
While the defense contractor segment is a typical driver in office
leasing throughout the region due to its proximity to the national
government as well as several area military bases, other
segments have also ramped up activity contributing to more
square footage leased overall. Some notable transactions this
quarter include Germanna Community College, which leased
8,046 SF in Central Park Corporate Center. VxL Enterprises, a
security services organization, leased 6,266 SF at 701 Kemore
Avenue. DaVita – Renal Treatment Centers leased 7,957 SF at
4701 Spotsylvania Pkwy. And Tactical Engineering & Analysis
leased 4,100 SF at 4621 Carr Dr.
Also, as additional potential interest rate hikes loom, buyers are
moving to close on purchases sooner and capitalize on lower
interest rates. For example, a 6,741-SF office is currently under
contract by a government contractor and is expected to close
one month prior to its scheduled closing date.

Outlook
This uptick in various sectors is expected to continue, which
could lead to sustained growth in office leasing activity in the
second quarter of 2017. Vacancy rates have steadily declined
since Q1 2016 and are expected to continue falling.
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